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COUNCIL CORRESPONDENCE UPDATE TO MARCH 1, 2023 (8:30 a.m.)

Correspondence
(1) February 23, 2023, regarding “Please invest in refurbishing and building new

tennis courts on the North Shore!”
(2) February 24, 2023, regarding “Reconsideration Application -Le Cadeau

Homes Realty Ltd. to occupy 1502 Marine Drive, West Vancouver, BC File:
1605-08. Agenda item #6 of 2023-02-27 Regular Council Meeting” (Received at
the February 27, 2023 Council meeting)

(3) 4 submissions, February 25 - March 1, 2023, regarding Proposed Zoning
Amendment, Official Community Plan Amendment, and Development Permit
for 671, 685 and 693 Clyde Avenue and 694 Duchess Avenue (Referred to the
March 6, 2023 public hearing)

(4) February 26, 2023, regarding “WV Council, Feb 27, 2023 - Item 7: BC Energy
Step Code”

(5) February 26, 2023, regarding “Mayors Presentation at ADRA AGM”
(6) West Vancouver Chamber of Commerce, February 27, 2023, regarding

Upcoming Events and Programs
(7) February 28, 2023, regarding “Budget and service delivery/Election promises”
(8) February 28, 2023, regarding “Fwd: Why Rental housing is a hot topic in

West Vancouver”
(9) Committee and Board Meeting Minutes – Heritage Advisory Committee

meetings November 30 and December 21, 2022
Correspondence from Other Governments and Government Agencies
(10) P. Weiler, M.P. (West Vancouver-Sunshine Coast-Sea to Sky Country),

February 28, 2023, regarding “February 2023 Newsletter”
Responses to Correspondence
No items.













individual i.e. "A person's financial status and stage of life affects what is affordable for them.” But when the affordable
term is used generally, we only have the 30% as a reference point until the BC government defines it otherwise.

So the cost of housing will continue to be out of reach and WV employers will continue to struggle to recruit and retain
service worker staff (like all other employers in Metro Vancouver). This development will not in any way meet the needs
of the local labour fource!

From Larco’s published FAQ:

Unfortunately, the uneducated amongst us fall for Larco’s misinformation and perpetuate it, such as this from a non
profit society in West Vancouver whose stated mission includes to "inform fellow citizens" whether or not its
information is fact checked, it would seem.



But now I see the District of West Vancouver is also in on this affordability ruse, claiming even that the rents are
estimated to be as low as $1,400 per month (per the below screenshot from Plannings presentation to WV Council in the
Jan 23rd/23 council meeting). I later asked a WV District’s senior planning manager, what is the District’s source of its
“current market conditions” data to support their quoted $1,400 to $1,900 estimate? No surprise, the manager
confirmed Larco as its source and that the $1,400 was not a typo!

Am I the only one that thinks our Planning department should not be publishing information from developer applicants
ad verbatim without doing their own due diligence! But now we know!

To Larco’s delight I’m sure, the North Shore News has now published the same misinformation (see its Feb 1st/23
newspaper) without so much as questioning the viability of the estimated rental value. Makes you wonder, do reporters
not do their due diligence anymore either (if they ever did).

To the benefit of the lazy, here’s the definition of Estimated Rental Value (ERV) "Current rent at which space within a
property could reasonably be expected to be let given current market conditions.” Larco’s estimates don’t even meet
the definition of ERV for today’s rental market let alone years from now should this project materialize.



2) MYTH #2 WV is in dire need of more market rental housing

Another one of Larco’s “selling points” is that WV needs more market rental. That non profit in its screenshot above has
parroted this phantom “low vacancy rate” notion too. Councillor Gambioli was heard in the council meeting to also tout
“rentals are needed”.

This myth is best busted using Larco’s own Gateway Residences, the two nondescript behemoths built at the south west
corner of Marine Drive and Taylor Way. Both the East and West buildings received their occupancy permits on October
25th/22 and both contain 149 units. 287 of these units are market rentals, the remainder being the 11 District owned
supportive housing units (which incidentally also remain unoccupied to this day).

As of February 14th/23, Maple Leaf Property Management had only rented 55 units in the East building. That’s it! After
nearly 4 months of marketing! As for the West building, I learned that Larco does not want to put it on the market until
the East building is nearly full. I wonder if the poor rental uptake so far means Larco will be yanking some or all of its 92
‘unsecured rental’ units at Gateway from the rental market anytime soon and instead stratify and sell them (it’s within
its rights to do so).

So how can it be spouted that WV has a low vacancy rate when there are 232 market rentals + 11 supportive housing
units still sat waiting for the masses to beat down its doors, after months of being available?

To conclude, WV needs rental housing alright (and so does every other municipality/city in the Metro Vancouver area)
but more supportive/government subsidized housing not more market rental housing.

3) MYTH #3 There is an exceptional level of support for this project in WV

Similar to myth #1, the information in the below screenshot from Plannings presentation to WV Council in the Jan
23rd/23 council meeting came from Larco. The information is very misleading. So much so that Councillor Gambioli was
heard in the council meeting to be blown away (or words along those lines) by the supposed high amount of
support. But the level of support shown for the January 11th/23 info meeting has been combined with the results of the
November 24th/21 info meeting instead of showing the results separately and then a final total of the two.



To the District presenter’s credit, they did verbally mention there were many letters received by correspondence with
the majority opposed but they did not include the correspondence results in their slide. So I’ve done that work for them
in the tables below.

Table 1 Larco’s results from its Nov 24th/21 and Jan 11th/23 info meetings shown separately and as a combined
total. WV support (the only number that matters) is highlighted in yellow. So 100%/94% support respectively in 1st
meeting. This drops to 67%/77% support in 2nd meeting. Combined is 83% support. But we’re only talking a sampling
of 48 WV residents here!

24/11/21

In Person

Nov 2021

Virtual

11/01/23

In Person
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Virtual

Total

In Person

Total
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Total

Public
Attending

29* 159 43* 200 72* 359 431





street. Of course, when Larco come to council to redevelop that parkade into another apartment or condo tower, that’s
when the you know what will hit the fan, with the Clyde Avenue market rentals having a measly 40 stalls. Now where
are all the parking freeloaders going to park! But by then, it will no longer be Larco’s problem so what does it care.

The most absurd exchange was when Councillor Gambioli asked what about the parking at Park Royal Towers. Not sure
how that helps Larco justify the Clyde Avenue’s 40 stalls when Park Royal Towers was built in the 1960’s (I think) when
the parking ratio was probably well north of 1.0 (I would think). Mr. Amantea answers that “We have an extreme excess
of 30% to 40%.” What does that percentage even mean when you’re not being provided with the number of rental units
and the number of stalls? So a total non answer.

Councillor Gambioli ended up not addressing the Taylor Way traffic issue in her questioning of Mr. Amantea but I guess
the audience was expected to surmise that, by reducing the number of parking stalls = reduce the amount of
traffic. That swampland in Florida is still available folks.

The irony is this. The young professionals who might be interested and can afford to live in a studio unit (and most likely
will work over town, not in West Vancouver) are going to own cars and thus cannot live here unless they are one of the
lucky 40 who nabbed a spot. Those without cars, will not be able to afford these studio units and thus cannot live
here. Catch 22.

So the audience went away scratching their heads, the parking/traffic issue remaining unaddressed and unanswered,
and we are all still waiting “to have the correct information” that Councillor Gambioli had alluded to, whatever that may
be.

Finally, in Larco’s FAQ, it has a question “How does this proposal comply with the OCP?”. In their answer, they refer to
their three Clyde Avenue lots being located within and the zoning changes compliant with the OCP’s Clyde Avenue Area
East of Taylor Way development permit area, which “has been part of the OCP since 2002”. I implore council to keep
their campaign promises and not let this spot zoning proceed based on a 21 year old development permit area
plan! Back then, market rentals were affordable and would have been a “community benefit” but those days are long
gone, not only for West Vancouver but for all of Metro Vancouver.

I’ll leave you all with this to ponder, as reported by Global News Hour at 6 on Feb 16th/23:

“The towers keep going up {in Metro Vancouver} and so do the prices. Rents in Metro Vancouver at an all time
high. According to rent.ca the average price of a 1 bedroom rental is now $2,755 up 23.9% from this time last
year. Burnaby has pushed through an aggressive agenda of building. Metrotown, Brentwood, and Lougheed
unrecognizable even from a few years ago. But any thought that this increased supply would push prices down has been
quickly dismissed. Economists say more supply is necessary but more affordable supply is critical, an area governments
have been neglecting for decades. It’s really a critical role right now for governments to reinvest in housing at a much
larger scale than it has been doing."

Sincerely,

West Vancouver, BC
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Neetu Shokar

From: West Vancouver Chamber of Commerce <info@westvanchamber.com>
Sent: Monday, February 27, 2023 5:01 PM
To: correspondence
Subject:  Last chance to get your Early Bird Tickets

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address bounce-mc.us11_44199129.6225042-
51979c12b5@mail245.atl81.rsgsv.net. Do not click links or open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is 
safe. If you believe this e-mail is suspicious, please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM.

Unsubscribe 
It appears that you have subscribed to commercial messages from this sender. To stop receiving such messages from 
this sender, please unsubscribe 

West Vancouver Chamber of Commerce View this email in your 
browser  



Join us on March 30th for an evening with Mayor Mark Sager, his first major address to 
businesses since being elected in October and hear his outlook for local business and 
priorities in our community. 

The Annual Evening with the Mayor is a long-standing tradition hosted by the West 
Vancouver Chamber of Commerce. This popular event provides the opportunity for 
Chamber members, guests and sponsors to meet the Mayor, and hear about some of the 
priorities for the community in the coming year. The evening is known for lively and candid 
discussions ranging from business area improvements, local planning, private-public 
partnerships to housing, transportation, and growth. 

This event includes appetizers, sweets and lots of time for networking with new and 
established business colleagues. Limited parking is available on site and WVYC is 
accessible by Blue Bus #250. 

Ticket includes appetizers and glass of wine, beer, or highball. Cash bar 
*Early Bird tickets available until February 28*



Organizations are invited to join the Chamber at any time and enjoy special pricing, 
benefits and events. Contact our office at info@westvanchamber.com for more 
information.  

Get your EARLY BIRD TICKETS here  

Thank you to our Presenting Sponsors: 

Join now! 

Develop valuable connections that lead to business growth 
and personal success. Access Chamber benefits only 
available to members.  
Membership pays for itself… 

SPONSORSHIP OPPORTUNITIES 
Promote your business and help support the 
Chamber. Sponsor an event!
The West Vancouver Chamber of Commerce offers a 
variety of sponsorship opportunities that provide your 
business with the chance to be front and center in our 
community. Sponsors are an important part of our 
events!  For further info: SPONSORSHIP 

Facebook

Instagram

Website

LinkedIn



Copyright © 2023 West Vancouver Chamber of Commerce, All rights reserved. 
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Our mailing address is: 

West Vancouver Chamber of Commerce 
2235 Marine Drive 

West Vancouver, Bc V7V 1K5  
Canada 
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From:
Sent: Tuesday, February 28, 2023 10:43 AM
To: correspondence
Subject: Budget and service delivery/Election promises

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address . Do not click
links or open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e mail is
suspicious, please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM.

Dear Council,

May I present to you the most excellent Mayor Brad West of Poco.

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)



While you were busy making West Van more expensive (once again) last night and making it a higher bar for entry for
new families… Mayor West was delivering on his election promises.

I heard much ado about engagement, transparency from some of you during the campaign. Surprisingly, you have not
lived up to it.

Agenda’s are now regularly released at 4 days out from a Council meeting when the previous Council regularly
accomplished this 10 days out from a Council meeting.

Apparently you take no reservations in ignoring engagement and make no investment in it…

Rumours that the Strategic plans were concocted by the Mayor only… and the 1200 foot line being in jeopardy at the
secret Cypress Village pro forma level…

Sounds like you ALL could use the introduction to Mayor West and a refresher in living up to campaign promises.

Sincerely,

Maple Ridge BC

Sent from my iPhone

s. 22(1)







Cheers s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)
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Neetu Shokar

From: Patrick Weiler MP <patrick.weiler@parl.gc.ca>
Sent: Tuesday, February 28, 2023 8:31 PM
To: correspondence
Subject: February 2023 Newsletter

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address bounce_03b4ffba-e9b7-ed11-a8e0-
00224832e811_prod@bounce.myngp.com. Do not click links or open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the 
content is safe. If you believe this e-mail is suspicious, please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM.

Unsubscribe 

It appears that you have subscribed to commercial messages from this sender. To stop receiving such messages from 
this sender, please unsubscribe 

Dear Mayor and Council, 

This February marked one year since Putin launched his illegal and barbaric invasion of 
Ukraine. It’s been a nightmare for Ukrainians all around the world, including for the 1.4 million 
Ukrainian-Canadians and the almost 170,000 Ukrainians that have come to Canada to 
escape the violence in the last year. I was proud to stand with the community at a candle-light 
vigil in Vancouver to mourn the suffering of the past year and to reaffirm our solidarity and 
support for Ukraine and its people. Canada will continue to support Ukraine for as long as is 
necessary to repel this unconscionable invasion from all of their homeland, and for Putin to 
choose to end this war. My deep appreciation goes to all those in our community that have 
opened their doors to Ukrainians that have arrived in our country. 
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Earlier this month, the Government of Canada announced a significant investment to support 
provinces and territories in improving our healthcare system. With a $196 billion commitment 
over 10 years, we announced an immediate top-up of $2 billion to the Canada Health 
Transfer (CHT) to address pressure in pediatric hospitals and surgery backlog, a guarantee 
of 5% annual increase to the CHT for 5 years, and $25 billion over 10 years for tailor-made 
bilateral agreements with provinces and territories. As we sign agreements with each 
province, our government will continue to deliver on our shared health priorities: family health 
services, health workers and backlogs, mental health and substance use services, and a 
modernized health system. Stay tuned for an important announcement later this week.   



I have spoken to many Iranians here on work permits that were concerned about returning to 
Iran to be persecuted for having participated in demonstrations against the brutal actions of 
the Islamic Republic of Iran. In response to these concerns, I participated in an 
announcement on how we will support Iranian residents in Canada and their families affected 
by the regime’s actions and brutal crackdown. As of March 1st, we are introducing special 
temporary measures for many Iranians already in Canada who are visiting, studying, working, 
or spending time with family to be able to extend their permits at no cost. Read below and 
see this page for more information.    
  
On February 22, I also welcomed the Honourable Anita Anand, Canada’s Minister of National 
Defence, to West Vancouver where she had the opportunity to sit down, listen to, and chat 
with Iranian-Canadians about our government’s actions to hold the Iranian regime 
accountable for their egregious human rights violations. I’d like to thank the Minister for taking 
the time to visit and hope she can make it out to our riding again soon.   



We are officially less than two years away from our region again hosting a major international 
sporting event. Our Minister of Veterans Affairs, the Honourable Lawrence MacAulay, joined 
in Whistler where we attended a special countdown event for the 2025 Invictus Games and 
toured the Squamish Lil’wat Cultural Centre. We even got the chance to watch an awesome 
game of sledge hockey.  
  
As we get closer to the 2023 Federal Budget, I had the opportunity to hear from you and our 
community during Pre-Budget Consultations on February 6 and 7 where we discussed how 
best to deliver for our communities, support businesses, and grow the economy. I would like 
to thank all those who attended and took the time to write in and share their thoughtful ideas. 
As we build the next Budget, your ideas are crucial to that work.  



In Ottawa, my work continues in the House of Commons and on the Indigenous and Northern 
Affairs and Environment committees. Read below for more details on the important progress 
we’ve made on a number of files. The House has this month passed the Canada Disability 
Benefit Act, a new benefit for Canadians living with disabilities that will work in conjunction 
with existing benefits and become an important part of Canada’s social safety net.  
  
As always, if you have any questions about my work as your MP, please do not hesitate to 
reach out via email. For the latest updates, follow me on my social media channels below.   

Parliamentary Updates 
Indigenous and Northern Affairs Committee 

On the Indigenous and Northern Affairs Committee, we have been working on a new study on 
Indigenous languages where we are analyzing the effectiveness of the Indigenous 
Languages Act in helping Indigenous people in reclaiming, revitalizing, maintaining, and 
strengthening Indigenous languages. This work is vital to repair the damage caused by 
residential schools, and we have been hearing from some fantastic Indigenous witnesses 
from our riding and across the country on how we can do just that. Also critical to repairing 
the damage to Indigenous cultures and languages is compensation and investment to 
support healing, wellness, education, heritage and language to help repair the damage that 
was done. On January 21st, the Gottfriedsen settlement was reached to provide $2.8 million 
to do just that. I had the opportunity to speak in the House about this fantastic news and had 
the honour of recognizing the hard work of the many people who made this happen, 



including hiwus Garry Feschuk of the shíshálh Nation, without whom justice would have been 
denied.  
  
Watch my statement in the House on this below. 

Environment and Sustainable Development Committee  

On the Environment and Sustainable Development Committee, we are steadily continuing our 
work on S-5, The Canadian Environmental Protection Act. We have been working on this 
massive bill since before the holidays and, despite it being slow work, we are making good 
progress. I’ve already made some consequential amendments to strengthen the bill, including 
by expanding the right to a healthy environment, and I plan to continue working to strengthen 
this bill before we finish. For a quick primer on this bill, check out this video below with my 
colleague MP Lloyd Longfield!    



In the House of Commons, I’m pleased that Bill C-22, the Canada Disability Benefit Act, 
passed 3rd reading on February 2nd and has been sent to the Senate to be debated and 
hopefully passed soon. Once it is through the Senate, the bill will create a new benefit for 
Canadians living with disabilities that will work in concert with existing benefits and become 
an important part of Canada’s social safety net, alongside Old Age Security, the Guaranteed 
Income Supplement and the Canada Child Benefit. Once implemented, it will significantly 
reduce poverty for hundreds of thousands of Canadians with disabilities, who are twice as 
likely to live below the poverty line.    

Bill C-35: The Canada Early Learning and Child Care Act 

This month I also had the chance to take part in debate in the House on Bill C-35, the 
Canada Early Learning and Child Care Act, where I made a speech on how this bill will help 
families across the country. Check out my speech here. I’m pleased that this bill passed 2nd 
reading and has been sent to the Standing Committee on Human Resources, Skills and 
Social Development and the Status of Persons with Disabilities. This legislation will make it 
harder for any future government to cancel or cut our child care legislation and undo the 
progress we’ve made for children and families. Fees for regulated child care across Canada 
have already been cut by 50% as we work towards delivering an average of $10-a-day child 
care by 2026.   

Announcing Support for Iranian Residents in Canada 

On February 23, I was proud to announce with my North Shore colleagues new measures to 
support the Iranian-Canadian community on behalf of the Honourable Sean Fraser, our 
Minister of Immigration, Refugee and Citizenship Canada. As of March 1st, we are 



introducing special temporary measures for Iranians already in Canada who are visiting, 
studying, working, or spending time with family. This includes:   

 waiving certain fees and simplifying the process for Iranians who wish to extend their 
temporary stay in Canada 

 Iranians can switch between temporary status streams and creating an open work 
permit pathway, so they can support themselves 

 eligible applications will be processed on a priority basis 
 waiving fees for passports, PR travel documents, and citizenship certificates for 

Canadian citizens and Canadian permanent residents in Iran who wish to leave 

You can find more information here. Our government will always be there to support Iranian-
Canadians and residents in Canada, as we stand in solidary with the millions who are fighting 
for their human rights. 

Standing with Ukraine: One Year Since the Russian 
Invasion 

February 24th marks one year since Russia launched its illegal invasion of Ukraine. Since 
day one, Canada has been there to support Ukraine and its people. We have committed over 
$1 billion in military assistance, contributed tanks, armoured personnel carriers, surface to air 
missiles and other arms to strengthen Ukraine's defence capabilities, implemented targeted 
sanctions to over 2,400 Russian officials and entities, and provided economic and 
humanitarian assistance to help Ukrainians with the brutalities of war. Here at home, we are 
welcoming Ukrainians fleeing war by assisting with settlements and orientation, and we have 
accepted close to 170,000 people so far.    
  
As Putin continues to expand his illegal war of aggression, we, along with our NATO allies, 
are united in supporting Ukraine and their fight for their homeland. We will continue to support 
Ukraine for as long as needed to ensure their sovereignty and territorial integrity. I was proud 



to join the community at a candle-light vigil in Vancouver to mourn the horrors of the past year 
and reaffirm our solidarity and support for Ukraine. Check out my speech in the video above.    
  
Slava Ukraini!  !!  

Pre-Budget Consultations 

On February 6, Minister Jonathan Wilkinson and I hosted Pre-Budget Consultations on the 
North Shore to hear from constituents about their priorities for Budget 2023. Take a listen to 
hear what they had to say in this video. 

Your input has gone into a letter to Finance Minister Freeland which details the priorities our 
community has for this Budget. With the Canadian economy facing global headwinds and 
Canadians contending with the impacts of global inflation and elevated interest rates, the 
suggestions received from you will inform measures and investments in Budget 2023 that will 
help build an economy that works for everyone.   

IMPAC5 Conference 



I was excited to be at this year’s International Marine Protected Areas Congress (IMPAC5), 
which brings government, industry, business, First Nations, the non profit sector and others 
together to advance our shared marine protection goals of 30% of oceans by 2030. Two new 
marine protected areas (MPAs), a ban on seabed mining, and minimum standards for MPAs 
were all announced at IMPAC5. On February 8th, I joined four other incredible speakers 
(including two constituents) on a panel about regenerative seaweed aquaculture in BC. My 
presentations focused on the role of seaweed aquaculture in Canada's blue economy.  
  
Check out the video above to learn more.   

Community Updates in West Vancouver & Bowen 
Island 



On February 22, the Honourable Anita Anand, our Minister of National Defence, joined my 
colleagues MP Terry Beech, MP Ron McKinnon and I at a roundtable with Iranian community 
leaders. We came together to discuss our government's actions to hold the Islamic Republic 
of Iran accountable for their heinous human rights violations, as well as what more we can do 
to support the people of Iran. The best way for us to make change is to hear directly from 
you, and roundtables are a productive way to do just that.   
  
Minister Anand also dropped by the West Vancouver Seniors Centre, where we had the 
chance to chat with residents about the work our government is doing to support seniors. 
Thank you to those we chatted with for productive conversations about some important 
issues here in our community and across the country.   

Supporting Earthquake Victims in Turkey and Syria 



The destructive earthquake in Turkey and Syria has devastated countless communities and 
families. With the death toll at 43,000 and continuing to rise, we are doing everything we can 
to help those affected. Currently, our government is matching donations made to the 
Canadian Red Cross of up to $10 million. Last week, International Development Minister 
Harjit Sajjan announced that Canada is providing an additional $20 million in humanitarian 
assistance in response to the appeals from the United Nations for Turkey and Syria. More 
information can be found here.   
  
On February 17th, I stopped by Park Royal to see the Rotary Club of West Vancouver 
fundraiser for Shelter Boxes for Turkey, with the Turkish Consul General. Thank you to 
everyone who has been organizing and sending donations, physical and monetary, to those 
affected. Our government was matching donations made to the Canadian Red Cross up to 
$10 million, and due to people's generosity, this goal was reached by February 12th. You can 
find more information here.   

Community Updates on the Sunshine Coast 
As part of Pre-Budget Consultations, we had a very informative meeting with community 
partners and stakeholders from the Sunshine Coast to share their ideas and input on how 
best to move our small businesses, non-profits, and the entire community towards a more 
prosperous and fair future. My sincere thanks to all of our Sunshine Coast Community 
partners for their time and valuable input.   
  
I would also like to highlight this amazing story from Gibsons, where two women, Daria Anico-
Taveras and Judy Rother have worked together to help twenty Ukrainian families who have 



moved to the Sunshine Coast since Russia’s invasion. From securing temporary and long-
term accommodations to financial support for resettlement, they are helping so many families 
find refuge and a better home in Canada. I want to thank Daria and Judy for all they are doing 
for welcoming and supporting these families on the Coast.   

Community Updates in the Sea to Sky 

Veterans Affairs Minister Lawrence MacAulay in Whistler 

It was wonderful to be joined in Whistler by Veterans Affairs Minster Lawrence MacAulay, 
where we attended a countdown event for the Invictus Games held at the Squamish Lil’wat 
Cultural Centre. We also met groups from Soldier On and True Patriot Love, who are working 
together with the Invictus Games Foundation, and watched a sledge hockey demonstration. 
Thank you to the Minister for making it out to Whistler!   
  
The Invictus Games 2025 will bring together over 500 competitors from 20 nations to 
compete in adaptive sports, including the new winter sports: Alpine Skiing, Nordic Skiing, 
Skeleton, and Wheelchair Curling, in addition to the core Invictus Games sports of indoor 
rowing, sitting volleyball, swimming, wheelchair rugby and wheelchair basketball. With the 
Games being held in Vancouver and Whistler in 2025, we will welcome athletes from around 
the world once again to our beautiful community.   

Shíshálh (Sechelt) Nation Elections 



I would like to send my warmest congratulations to the shíshálh Nation’s new hiwus (Chief) 
yalxwemult Lenora Joe and all those who won hehiwus (councillor) positions during last 
week’s elections.  
  
I look forward to working with the Nation on all our shared priorities and goals. A special 
thank you as well to former hiwus Warren Paull for all his decades of service. I enjoyed 
learning from him, and I thank him for everything he has done for the Nation.  

 
Office of Patrick Weiler MP 

6367 Bruce St 
West Vancouver, BC V7W 2G5 
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